
HB 1259 -- TRANSPORTATION DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT ELECTIONS

SPONSOR: Stacy

This bill requires the circuit court to conduct transportation
development district director elections in a manner similar to
mail-in elections for any registered voters in a district.

Registered voters will be sent a mail-in ballot with an affidavit
by the court after it receives voter information from an election
authority. The court may conduct such elections where landowners
are also eligible to vote under current law without the use of a
mandatory mail-in ballot. Election days are specified in the bill
and voter eligibility is determined by either land ownership or
registration to vote 45 days prior to an election. If the measure
passes, the election authority will provide notice to the court
which has authority to authorize the formation of the
transportation development district.

This bill is the same as HB 30 (2019).


